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Dear Friend & Colleagues,  
Welcome to the month of April 2009. We are very grateful to God for His protection and guidance to enable us come this far.    
Certainly, our schedules are getting more crowded and we have already done so much for our projects, clients and partners. Block by block we continue to build a wonderful relationship with majority of our partners even as CBM renew her commitment to enablement of her partners in Nigeria.    
The global economic meltdown is affecting a lot of international organizations working in development country, and CBM is not an exception. We as organization are experiencing a lot of challenges, and there are a lot of changes that are taking place. At a trying time like this, we count very much on the prayers and support of our partners and friends like you.   
We remain ever grateful for your support and patronage. Your comments and suggestions are always appreciated. It is only “together that we can do more!” 
Thanks so much.   
Daniel Tsengu.  
In this edition: 

1. PCM training for ERCC, Alushi 
2. Caswell trains CBR project leaders 
3. CBM Australia Visit Nigeria 
4. CBM’s Auditor in Nigeria passes on       
TRAVELS 

Daniel & William in the Netherlands  
CBM’s Deputy National Coordinator, Mr. Daniel Tsengu CBM’s Training Officer, Mr William Eboh are currently in the Netherlands for a two weeks training course in CBR. They are expected back to Nigeria on the 9th April 2009. It is our prayers that they have a productive meeting and return safely to Nigeria Safely to continue with their work of supporting projects and building local capacities.  
Daniel & William Travelling to Ghana
Daniel Tsengu and William Eboh will be travelling to Ghana on the 27th of April 2009. While Daniel will be working will work with the Presbyterian Church in developing plans for their projects in Garu, William will be working with the staff of Ghana Society of the Blind in planning for their projects in Accra. They will return to Nigeria on the 9th of May 2009. May we pray for the Lord to grant them journey mercies.  
TRAININGS
Mr. Caswell Trains CBR Project Leaders 
CBM’s National Coordinator, Mr. Paul Caswell is holding a training meeting with CBM-supported CBR project’s leaders at the CBM’s National Training Centre, Mkar. The meeting is scheduled from 31st April – 2nd April 2009. During this meeting, Mr. Caswell will introduce the WHO CBR Matrix to the participants and discuss the way forward for CBR in Nigeria.
Workshops on Eye Care & Orthopaedic Nursing
Workshop on Primary Eye Care and Orthopaedic Nursing are scheduled to take for 6 weeks & 8 weeks respectively beginning from the 14th of April.   All project granted places for these two workshops are expected to attend without failure.  Project leaders needing clarification regarding these courses should contact Mr. William Eboh: 08056983230; 08039738816.
PCM Training for ERCC Alushi
A training meeting aimed at introducing the new CBM’s Vision and PCM for the leadership of the ERCC Church is scheduled for 19th – 24th April 2009. This meeting will be attended by two representatives from CBM Australia as reported in the previous edition. This training will be conducted by Daniel Tsengu.  
It will be appreciated if the partner is able to put in place the necessary arrangements to ensure that invited leaders and other participants are informed ahead of time so that they will all be in attendance.
EVENTS/ ACTIVITIES
Malcolm & Susan Visits Nigeria!
Two representatives of CBM Australia, Mr. Malcolm Fung and Susan McGowan will be visiting CBM-supported projects in Nigeria. This visit is scheduled from 20–26/4 2009.
They will be visiting Amaudo Itumbuzo on the 21/4; they will participate in PCM training at Alushi on 22&23/4 and also visit Services for persons with Disabilities Abuja on 24&25/4. We welcome & wish them a peaceful and productive visit.  
Meeting of NGDOs Coalition on Disability 
The meeting of NGDOs Coalition on Disability in Nigeria will take place on the 30th April 2009. This meeting will be hosted by Dark & Light Blind Care in Jos.   
OTHER NEWS.  
Take Heart! The CBM family condole with the family of Mrs Agber, the Administrator of NKST Rehabilitation Hospital for the loss of her daughter. We would recall that Mrs. Agber lost one of her daughters sometime last year. May the Lord comfort this family.   
Wedding Bells!  
The CBM family in Nigeria is celebrating with Dr. Ozemela, CBM’s Medical Advisor, and her family on the wedding of their son, Ugochuku on the 18th April 2009. We wish the couple a happy marriage life.
Meeting of Mental Health Care Stakeholders
CBM will be sponsoring the second meeting for Stakeholders in Mental Health to be held in Lagos on the 16th April 2009. This event aims to empower users and providers of services to work together to more effectively advocate for more support from the government and other care providers.  
Meanwhile, CBM’s Mental Health Advisor, Dr. Julian Eaton, will be visiting projects in Benue and Enugu states in this month of April  
Mr. Fidelis Iyor, Well done! 
The CBM’s National Coordinator, Mr. Paul Caswell and the entire CBM Coordination congratulate Mr. Fidelis Iyor, the Physiotherapist supervising physiotherapy activities in all CBR CBM-supported projects in Nigeria for his hardwork and commitment to his duties. Please, keep it up.  
CBM’s Auditor Passes-on
CBM’s Auditor in Nigeria, Mr. Emmanuel Kpega, died from a car accident on the 21/3 2009. We pray that the Lord comfort and keep his family.  
Dr. James’s Family is Back Home from UK 
The family of Dr. James has returned from the UK where they took their daughter, Blessing for medical treatment. We all join with the family in thanking God for Healing and safe journey granted them.

Once again, we thank those who supported this family financially and through prayers to make this possible.  
Submission of Accounts Abstracts

CBM Coordination is requesting project leaders to submit their accounts abstracts as soon as possible. Project leaders are to send their accounts abstract to Miss Patience Ogolo, Operating Officer.  
Meanwhile, projects are also reminded to complete and return acknowledgement of receipt forms as soon as possible.  
National CBR Conference
This is to announce to our partners, government and collaborators and members of the public that the NGDOs Coalition on Disability is organizing a National Conference on CBR to take place from 19th – 22nd May 2009. Be part of the event.    
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